January Board Highlights

Dear TCA Community,

The TCA Board of Directors would like to share some highlights from our January 10th, 2023, Board Meeting:

Celebrate TCA

This month we celebrated our parents for all the appreciation and gratitude they displayed to our staff prior to the holidays. Two parents shared with the Board some of the ways they showed their heartfelt thanks through luncheons, stocked snack cabinets, coffee bars, small gifts, and notes. The staff is so thankful and grateful for such supportive parents and a community that demonstrates their appreciation in such unique and valuable ways. Thank You!

TCA Board Election News

The Board voted to extend Appointed Director Scott Palmer's term for one year, now ending in August 2024. We are grateful for Mr. Palmer's willingness to continue serving our community.

There will also be two Board of Director positions up for election in March. Those positions are currently filled by Mr. James Fradette and Mr. Travis Williams. Mr. Fradette will be seeking reelection while Mr. Williams will not be seeking reelection. If community members wish to seek election for these 3-year term positions, please complete the Board Candidate Packet available here. Completed packets must be submitted to our Board Clerk, Mr. Bob Swanson, by 4 pm on Thursday, February 9th. The upcoming online election will take place from March 13th - March 31st. For questions and packet submittal, please contact Mr. Swanson at swanson@asd20.org.

Calendar Approval

The finalized 2023-2024 school calendars and the draft 2024-2025 school calendars were approved. The calendars can be found here on TCA's website.

Presidential Search

James Fradette, Board Chair, and head of the President Search Committee, shared that the TCA President position posting can be accessed via TCA's website. In this first phase of the search, the committee is seeking feedback from TCA's community, asking the question, "What are you looking for in TCA's next President?" If you'd like to provide this important feedback, please email the Board at talk2tcaboard@gmail.com.

As always, if you have any guestions, please contact us at talk2tcaboard@gmail.com.

Enjoy the long weekend,

Sonya Wittleder Board Secretary

TCA Board of Directors

The Classical Academy exists to assist parents in their mission to develop exemplary citizens, equipped with analytical thinking skills, virtuous character, and a passion for learning, all built upon a solid foundation of knowledge.

975 Stout Road, Colorado Springs, CO, USA	talk2tcaboard@gmail.com
719-484-0091	<u>tcatitans.org</u>